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3b) ALIA/PLA partnership

Partnership Update April 2007 

Public Libraries Australia (PLA) and the Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA) announced in May 2006 the extention of the existing MOU to strengthen the relationship and embark on collaborative opportunities. “Forging a shared future” on page 4 of the August 2006 issue of inCite provided background and an overview of the consultative process currently underway. ALIA President Dagmar Schmidmaier AM and Executive Director Sue Hutley met with the PLA Board of Directors in Sydney on August 30 2006 to further the partnership discussions. 

During 2006 Niki Kallenberger undertook the role of PLA/ALIA Project Officer on a part-time basis. From April 2007 Roger Henshaw has taken on a similar part-time role with the title of PLA/ALIA Partnership Officer.

In general, feedback from members of both organisations is very supportive of the partnership. One of the challenges has been researching an appropriate, cost-effective membership model, ensuring effective communication to all members and maintaining separate identities of both organisations but at the same time potentially merging some tasks, including research, promotion, advocacy and administrative support. 

During 2006 and early 2007 PLA and ALIA :

· Exchanged information about membership in order to develop potential new membership models

· Jointly co-ordinated and promoted the new nationwide library marketing campaign for Library Lovers Day on February 14 2007

· Agreed too jointly host the public libraries conference in August 2007 in Adelaide, South Australia (with Public Libraries SA)

· Convened a meeting of representatives from all State and National Public Libraries Associations on 20 April 2007. This meeting was successful, discussing matters of mutual concern and considering future models of membership and issues management. A Memorandum of Collaboration has been drafted for all organisations to sign and commit to future communication, support and collaboration.

· Will continue to work together to strengthen relationships with the state-based public library organisations in order to clarify roles and responsibilities and identify opportunities for tri-partite initiatives

ALIA and PLA Executives are committed to continuing the partnership to further the issues and wide-ranging work of public libraries and public library associations.
